PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE February 23, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT

Chairman Olive Alderman Wilson Alderman Driskell Alderman Brown <u>ALSO PRESENT</u>

Superintendent Mann Treasurer Miles Alderman Budd Tammy Rogers Steve Dennis

Chairman Olive called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

UPDATE ON 1617 WEST SPRESSER BUILDING

Superintendent Mann presented photos of the progress being made on building the offices at 1617 West Spresser. A discussion was held regarding plans for upcoming improvements. Chairman Olive stated he would like to see a new name for the property located at 1617 West Spresser, and look into purchasing a sign for the building.

MUNICIPAL BUILDING ROOF UPDATE

Chairman Olive advised he spoke with Graham & Hyde in reference to doing the final walk-thru on the Municipal Building roof project. Henson Robinson has some plywood on the skylights that needs to be removed and some minor clean-up, but other than that everything looks good.

TOILETS-POLICE DEPARTMENT HOLDING CELLS

Chairman Olive presented a quote from Ricci Plumbing for replacement of the toilets in the Police Department holding cells. The toilets in each cell are leaking.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to approve the quote from Ricci Plumbing to replace the toilets in the holding cells of the Police Department with two Acorn stainless steel toilets at a cost not to exceed \$5,023.50. Motion carried 4-0.

ANY OTHER MATTERS

No other matters were presented to the Committee.

Motion by Alderman Driskell and seconded by Alderman Brown to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 6:15 P.M.

Jim Olive, Chairman

Public Facilities Committee